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Friday 11th October 2019 

To Access Our Online Calendar Click Here 

Thessalonians 5 v 16-18 Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks, for this is the will of God in Christ 

    Jesus for you. 

Dear Parents, 

The theme of worship with week was courage and this was explored through the example of St Francis of Assisi. Canon Nay, led worship 

on Wednesday and today our Year 5 pupils presenting their Kingswood experience which showed individual challenges testing courage. 

This week saw the election of the Parent Governors. When the role of the Governor requires such commitment and time, schools rec-

ord that they struggle to find people willing to take on the role. This school was very privileged to have seven candidates willing to bring 

their skills and talents to support this school. A huge thank you is due to all those who stood for the three roles and congratulations to 

the two re-elected governors, Jim Perry and Susannah Howarth Owen and Sarah Wells who is welcomed to the Governing Body.   

As he will be away for some time, The Dean has resumed his normal role on the Governing Body and Keith Baggs has been elected the 

new Chair of Governors. Keith will be ably supported by Emma Andersen who is now the Vice Chair. 

This week also saw the inaugural “Open Classroom” lessons. It was a little disappointing that some parents who had booked did not 

attend and some classes did not have their expected visitors. However, the parents who attended recorded the value of this experience 

and are able to recommend the experience. It is therefore likely that we will provide this opportunity again in the spring term.  

In a busy week, we continue to pursue our commitment to developing our well-being programme for the school. Mrs Waugh, one our 

Foundation Governors attended the Chelmsford Teaching School Alliance Conference on Tuesday morning where the theme was men-

tal health and well-being and we gained some more insights and ideas for our plans to support our pupils. 

It was good to welcome parents to both Parent Forum meetings where core agenda items were identified for the three meetings this 

year. A report from these meetings will be published. 

Finally, for safety and well-being, we know there are concerns about the reduced parking in the immediate areas around the school, but 

staff expressed concern about the number of cars parked and creating a hazard when the children were returning from their swimming 

sessions on Wednesday afternoon. We hope this was only caused by parking from the graduation ceremonies taking place, but we 

would ask you to avoid parking in the immediate environs of the school and we will attempt to work with the Council to improve the 

parking situation. 

The PTA Dreamcatcher photography sessions will be taking place in school tomorrow. 

 Wishing everyone a happy weekend 

L Wiskin 

Headteacher Message 

Diary Dates  

http://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/news-and-diary/school-diary
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LUNCH CHOICE FOR WEEK BEGINNING 14th OCTOBER 2019 

Cross Country Championship 
 

Forty-three children from Key Stage Two took part in the afternoon 
competition at District Cross-Country Championships at a cold Mel-
bourne Park on Monday. 

With nearly 100 children in each race, the runners did incredibly 
well to have 17 finishes in the top 30 places. Highlights were runners
-up places for the Year 5 boys’ and Year 6 girls’ teams, while the 
Year 4 girls’ team finished in fourth place. 

Notable individual performances were a silver medal for Jacob (Year 5 boys), bronze for Ethan 
(Year 3 boys) and fourth places for Oscar (Year 4 boys) and Daisy (Year 6 girls). All of them have 
qualified for the county finals next year. 

Joseph, who was 35th in the Year 5 boys’ race, said: “At the start I felt 
nervous, and then, when we were in the middle, I felt a bit puffed out, 
and near the end I was literally bright red, but I still enjoyed it!” 

Amy, who was 20th in the Year 5 girls’ race, added: “It was fun and I 
felt proud to finish to far up the field. The hardest part was trying not 
get a stitch – even though I did!” 

https://www.cathedralschool.co.uk/clubs/food-menus
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Autumn Events 

Dreamcatcher Photography - 12th October (By appointment only) 

Grenville Nursery orders Deadline - 18th October 

Glitter & Glow Disco (Years 5 & 6) – 8th November 

Christmas Bazaar – 30th November 

The next PTA meeting is Tuesday 15th October.  

Anyone who is interested are more than welcome to come and see what we get up too! 

Hope to see some new faces. 

PTA NEWS 

This year we will once again be using Cauliflower Cards to produce Christmas Cards. 

An order form on which to attach your child’s art work will be coming home before 

half term, as usual if you would like to take part then get creative over the holidays. 

Please read the artwork guidelines printed on your child’s order form.... Bold and 

bright designs that fill the paper produce the best effect.  

 

In a change from previous years, orders and payment must be made online using the unique code 

located at the top of the pupil order form.  Please refer to your order form for further instructions. 

 

All artwork where orders have been placed must be returned to school by:   

…………Monday 4th November............ 

Cards will be delivered by the beginning of December. 

Cauliflower Christmas Cards 
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PTA NEWS 
The PTA are pleased to let you know that we can offer Adventure Wonder-
land tickets at Adventure Island for this Christmas.  The cost is £27 per ticket 
(That admits one Child and one Adult) instead of the online cost of £40 and 
‘on the day’ price of £50.  There are limited vouchers available at the office 
now, another order will be made during half term therefore if you would like 
to take advantage and the vouchers we have are gone, please leave your 
name, child’s class and payment at the office and they will be available to 
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Community News 


